
Town of Enfield, NH 
Mascoma Lakeside Park Committee  

Minutes for October 15, 2019 Meeting 
 

Present: Meredith Smith, Doug Smith, Ryan Aylesworth, Paul Mirski (Consultant), Rob Taylor, 
Kate McMullan, Jo-Ellen Cortney, Terri Lynch, Ed McLaughlin 
 
The meeting opened with the circulation of copies of the minutes from the last meeting and an 
agenda for today’s meeting. 
 
Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of 10/1/19 meeting were approved by voice vote. 
 
Historic Preservation Office Update – A visit to the park by the Historic Preservation Office will 
be on Oct. 25. Ryan will advise the time. The purpose is to review the site and the earthen berm and 
the surrounding area. The land was cleared and fill and grass were added (Chris Carlucci – DOT) 
. 
Design and Location of the Pavilion – Mr. Mirski presented a new set of drawings; the drawing 
reviewed was C1 (NEED more details) for the discussion of the parking lot. The drawing included 
31 spaces for parking and a turnaround with access down the middle of the parking lot. There was 
no agreement on the plans as presented due to proximity of impermeable area to the lake; the 
number of spaces; the size of the turn around and ways, if possible, to reduce any portion. Mr. 
Mirski explained how he had arrived at the number of spaces and the size of the turnaround to 
accommodate car widths, backing up out of parking space and the radius required to turn around. 
Different options were reviewed: including use Main Street. The town will approach DOT about 
parking along Main Street (Ryan and Jim Taylor). There was a detailed discussion about the use of 
pervious vs. impervious materials at the park with no conclusion. The consensus was to continue 
the discussion to see if we can decrease the size of the parking area. To be continued. 
 
Pavilion location was discussed using drawing C2 (NEED more details) The elevation of the center 
of the pavilion is 765’ (Mascoma Lake elevation is 750’), and the walkway was moved to the north 
side of the pavilion further away from the lake. There was also a discussion of the need to allow for 
access by emergency vehicles and on how to accommodate this access, no conclusion 
 
Mr. Mirski will provide new options at our next meeting, including the planned beach. 
 
Additional items covered – Signage for the lake is being reviewed as part of a town wide review 
for consistency. Terry Lynch agreed to take a look at the sign at the dog park and send images of 
the sign to the committee members. 
. 
Next meeting was set for 11/5 at 3:30 PM at Whitney Hall. 
  
Meeting adjourned at approx. 5:15 PM. 
 
Ed McLaughlin 

 


